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Ever since my children were little, at Christmas time I would 
change the words of ñO Little Town of Bethlehemò to that of Goshen. I 
think they found it mildly amusing. From a theological perspective Iôve 
often reflected on how true my own perspective of location is. While as 
Christians the specific time and place of Christôs birth in Bethlehem 
roots our faith in concrete human events of the Incarnation, it is no less 
true that we greet/meet Christ in infinite times and places. In the  
famous hymn ñO Little Town of Bethlehemò by Phillip Brooks he wrote, 
ñWhere meek souls will receive him still, the dear Christ enters in.ò We 
all dwell in Bethlehem at least in a spiritual sense. Christmas reminds 
us that Christ is born to us whenever we open our hearts and invite him 
in. The Advent/Christmas seasons are all about welcoming Christ into 
our lives, even when we are struggling and it is not easy. In fact ñO Little 
Town of Bethlehemò was written by an Episcopal priest who was feeling 
burnt out.  ñOn December 24, 1865, Phillip Brooks was a half a world 
away from home and feeling like an older man than his thirty years.  
Already recognized as one of the most dynamic Christian preachers in 
America, it was Brooks, only six years into his ministry, who had been 
called upon in May to give the funeral sermon over President Abraham 
Lincoln. That solemn honor, in tandem with leading the congregation  
of Philadelphiaôs Holy Trinity Church through the bloody years of the 
Civil War, had taken its toll. Worn out and badly needing a spiritual  
rebirth, Brooks took a sabbatical and left the United States to tour the 
Middle East. On Christmas Eve in Jerusalem, the American felt an urge 
to get away from the hundreds of other pilgrims who had journeyed to 
the Holy Land for the holidays. Although warned that he might encoun-
ter thieves, the priest borrowed a horse and set out across the desolate 
country side. For many peaceful hours he was alone with his thoughts 
as he studied a land that had changed little since the days of Paul and 
Timothy.  For the preacher, December 24 was a wonderful time of  
prayer and meditation.  At dusk, a sudden sense of awe fell over Brooks.  
Under a clear sky, the first stars just beginning to emerge, he rode into 
the still tiny and remote village of Bethlehem. He recalled the story of 
the birth of his Savior, and by being present in the place, in which Jesus 
was born, was able to add vivid detail to the familiar tale in Scripture. 
The great preacher was all but speechless as he considered the heavenly 
King, born in such modest surroundings. There, on the streets almost 
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Continued from page 1 

unchanged since biblical times, Brooks felt as if he were 
surrounded by the spirit of the first Christmas. When 
Brooks, a few years later, looked ahead to the Christmas 
Season of 1868, he again thought of that trip to Bethle-
hem. He jotted down the lines that seemed to float in his 
head based on his experience. His thoughts took the form 
of a poem. Along with his organist Lewis Redner, they 
together created ñO Little Town of Bethlehem,ò which we 
still sing every Christmas.ò  

As much as Brooks was a popular preacher in 19th 
century, he is most remembered through this poignant 
Christmas carol that he wrote. It is the simple language 
of a common traveler in search of spiritual renewal, in 
search of the Christ child that continues to resonate with 
us even today.  In a sermon Brooks once said, ñIt is while 
you are patiently toiling at the little tasks of life that the 
meaning and shape of the great whole of life dawns on 
you.ò While it would be nice to be in Bethlehem on 
Christmas Eve, as Brooks was all those many years ago, 
coming to Church and praying before the crèche, a sim-
ple act, opens to us the grand perspective of Christôs love 
and birth transcending time and place. On December 
24th every town and heart is Bethlehem. Advent reminds 
us that we have to make room for Christ. We need to re-
move those obstacles (sin) in our hearts that keep him 
out, that keep him barred from entering into our daily 
lives and giving us the meaning that we are so desperate 
to find in our everyday existence. The longings of the 
heart are answered in Christôs love and compassion, an 
experience that is enhanced as we gather as the Body of 
Christ in the Holy Eucharist on Christmas Eve. Coming 
to church at Christmas is more than a Christian obliga-
tion it is the chance to experience spiritual rebirth as we 
remember Christôs birth and immanent presence among 
us. For those who only grace the doors of St. James at 
Christmas, and maybe at Easter, the chance to enter in to 
the mystery of the Incarnation is limited by their partial, 
impoverished engagement with the Body of Christ. Being 
a Christian is a commitment to experiencing the Incarna-
tion 365 days a year. It is a striving, a working out of our 
salvation together in union with our brothers and sisters 
mindful of Christ abiding reality in our gathered midst.  

 ñO holy Child of Bethlehem descend to us we 
pray. Cast out our sins and enter in, be born in us to-
day.ò                

           Merry Christmas , Father Carl+  



2011 - 2012  

The Christmas Season at 
St. Jamesô Episcopal Church 

Private Confessions:  

Fr. Carl is available in the Advent Season to arrange an appointment for the Rite of Reconcilia-
tion. To better understand this penitential Sacrament, please look at page 447 in The Prayer 
Book. If you have any questions about this Sacrament or would like to schedule an appointment, 
please speak with Fr. Carl. (Office Phone: 294-6225) 

Sunday, December 18, Advent IV  

3:00 p.m. New Chorale Christmas Concert  

Saturday, December 24, Christmas Eve:  

5:00 p.m. Childrenôs Christmas Pageant  

with Blessing of the Crèche and 

Festal Family Eucharist 

Reception to follow in the Parish Hall  

9:00 p.m. A Festival of Music  

9:30 p.m. Festal Eucharist of The Nativity of Our Lord  

(In the tradition of ñMidnight Massò)  

Sunday, December 25, Christmas Day:  

No 9:00 a.m. Service  

10:15 a.m. Christmas Day Eucharist, Rite II  

Sunday, January 1, The Holy Name of Our Lord Jesus Christ  

9:00 a.m. Family Eucharist: Rite II  

10:15 a.m. Christmas Festival of Lessons & Carols 

and Holy Eucharist, Rite II  

Wednesday, January 4, “The Epiphany” Transferred from the 6 th    

12 Noon Holy Eucharist, Rite II  

                    

 

 

www.stjamesgoshen.org 

email: stjamesgoshen@frontier.com 
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OUR MISSION  

 
St. Jamesô seeks to  love  and 

serve God through Discipleship,  

Community Service and  

Eucharistic  Fellowship.  

We encourage spiritual growth 

and maturity by educating each 

other in the knowledge of the 

Christian Gospel.  

We seek to live in the image  of 

Jesus Christ and invite our 

neighbors to participate  in our 

family of faith.  

WORSHIP SCHEDULE  

Sunday   

9:00 am - Family Eucharist  
Rite II  

10:00 am Sunday School 

10:15 am - Holy Eucharist  
Rite II  

(choir and pipe organ)  

Wednesday   
12:00 pm   

Healing & Holy Eucharist  

 
Parish Office Hours:  

     Monday-Thursday: 
9:00 a.m. -2:00 p.m.  

Friday:  8:30 a.m. -12:00 p.m. 

Clip art from ChristArt.com  

Alcoholics Anonymous  

Wednesday evenings at 8:30 pm 

A.R.T.S.  

Wednesday evenings at 6:30 pm 

Boys Scouts  

Thursday evenings at 6:30 pm 

Camera Club  

2nd Tuesday of each month at 7: 15pm 

Choir Rehearsal  

Thursday evenings at 7:30 pm 

Community Dinner at St. James’ 

Last Saturday of each month at 5:30 pm 

Food bagging at the Presbyterian Church  

The fourth Saturday of each month at 10:00 am 

Goshen Ecumenical Food Pantry Distribution  

2nd Saturday of every month at 9:30 am 

Healing and Holy Eucharist  

Wednesdays at noon, followed by a Fellowship Lunch 

Junior Choir rehearsal  

Sunday mornings from 11-11:20  

Musical Munchkins  

Thursday and Friday Mornings at 9:30 am  

Sunday School  

Sunday morning from 10 amð11 am  

Vestry meeting  

2nd Wednesday of each month at 7:15 pm 

Youth Group  

2nd Sunday of each month at 11:30 am 

 

http://www.christart.com/cart/member.php


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Community Dinner December, 31  
       The December Community Dinner will be held on the 31st,  
from 5:30 -6:30 p.m. in St. Jamesô Parish Hall.  It will be hosted once 
again by The Smith Family & Elsieôs Luncheonette.   
 
          Call John Strobl at 294-9004 to find out how to help.  We open 
at 4:00 p.m. to get ready for the 5:30 p.m. meal.  The dinner is always 

held the last Saturday of each month.  Have you ever come to a Community Dinner?  Please 
know that you are welcome! 

 

Food & Financial donations are always needed for the Food 
Pantry - especially during the Holidays  
 

The Food Pantry depends on food & financial donations.  Please make it 
a habit to donate a food item each time you come to Church Services. 

Food drop locations are on the table just inside the back door, and on the 
table just before you enter the church - both are labeled Food Pantry Donations.    
Financial donations may be mailed to The Goshen Ecumenical Food Pantry Inc. c/o John 
Strobl, 55 Wickham Ave, Goshen, NY 10924.  Help us to help our neighbors in need. 

¢Ƙƛǎ ƳƻƴǘƘ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǝƴƎ                                      

Canned Gravy and Cranberry Sauce, and Stuffing mix, for Holiday Giveaway.     

             DƻǎƘŜƴ 9ŎǳƳŜƴƛŎŀƭ tŀƴǘǊȅ LƴŎΦ 

 
The next distribution at the Goshen Ecumenical Food Pantry will be held      
December 10, from 9:30 a.m. to 10:30 a.m. in the First Presbyterian Church 
Fellowship Hall at 33 Park Place, Goshen.  Please arrive by 9:00 a.m.  And be 
ready to help!  The work is rewarding!  

.ŀƎƎƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ŘƛǎǘǊƛōǳǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǎƘŜƭŦ ǎǘƻŎƪƛƴƎ . . .  

. . .  are done at the Goshen Food Pantry, every Tuesday morning at 9:15a.m. and on the 
fourth Saturday of each month (December, 24) from 10:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m.  Be part of this 
excellent opportunity for community service and/or ñfeel-good-for doing -something-goodò 
service.   
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By John Strobl 

http://stjamesgoshen.org/new/wp-content/uploads/2010/11/community_dinner_logo.jpg


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
           

 

 

 

 

 

The Board of the Goshen Ecumenical Pantry would like to thank 
everyone who contributed to the November 5th Farm Aid efforts.  
Our combined efforts raised approximately $13, 500.00, all of 
which will be distributed to the eight farmers in Goshen who ap-
plied for aid.  

This effort to aid our neighbors could only be accomplished by so 
many caring people.  We are grateful to all of you ï those who 
worked so hard in the kitchen at St. Jamesô (led by Jeanne Healy 
and her co-leader Wendy Graef); all who cooked/baked for the 
dinner or the bake sale; all who attended the events held that day; 
all who made financial donations; and all who prayed that these ef-
forts would benefit our neighboring black dirt farmers.  

If you participated in any way, then you know that God is with us.  
What a delight it is to hear people leaving a dinner at St. Jamesô 
and commenting on how wonderful it was, and how warm and 
welcoming our parish is!  

                                 Sincerely,  

          John Strobl  
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!ÌÔÁÒ &ÌÏ×ÅÒÓ 
 

   December 4 - Terracino 
   December 11 -  Lunden 
   December 18 - Cliff  
   December 25 - Christmas 

 
 

 

Childrenôs Christmas Pageant Rehearsals 

 

Saturday, December 17th at 9:00 a.m.  

Sunday, December 18th at 11:30  a.m.  

 

@ St. Jamesô Episcopal Church 



               SUNDAY SCHOOL NEWS FROM THE DIRECTORS  
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Greeterõs Schedule 

 

Merry Christmas! 

9 a.m. 

December 4 - Evelyn Clark 

 

December 11 - Debbie de Jong 

 

December 18 - Malcolm Diaz 

 

January 8 - Bryan Giudice  

 

10:15 a.m. 

 

December 4 -  Scott Stark & 

                        Sharon Stark      

          

December 11 - Chris Tippin 

 

December 18 - Nicole Wiggins 

 

January 8 - Evelyn Wood  

 

 

ANGEL TREE OUTREACH PROJECT  

We will be collecting gifts for Orange County Safe Homes 
again this year. The Angel Tree will be up on November 

27th and gifts must be returned by December 
11th for distribution. Orange County Safe 
Homes provides shelter, support, advocacy 
and  education for families suffering from do-
mestic abuse. The generosity of St.  James' has 

been formally recognized by Safe Homes with their Good 
Neighbor Award. Marci Hanners will be co -ordinating 
the project. Please see her with any questions.  

METROPOLITAN MUSEUM OF ART FIELD TRIP  

One of the highlights of Christmas in New York City is 
visiting the exquisite Baroque Christmas Tree at the Met-
ropolitan Museum of Art. The Sunday School and Youth 
Group will be having a field trip on Sunday December 
4th. We will leave by bus at noon and return by bus at 
about 6:30 p.m. This is the first of three field trips that 
we will be taking this year. The second, during Lent, will 
be to the Cathedral of St. John the Divine and the third, 
in the spring, will be to the Cloisters. Please see Tammy 
Matula or Marci Hanners for more info.  

SUNDAY SCHOOL COOKIE FESTIVAL   
The Sunday School will be hosting our second fund rais-
er for the year on December 18th. We will be asking pa-
rishioners to bake cookies or make candy to donate.  In 
place of coffee hour in its traditional form, we invite the 
congregation to grab a cup of coffee or tea and fill a box 
or two with cookies. The box will be weighed  and the 
cookies purchased at a very reasonable sum. Half of the 
money  will go to the Sunday School Field Trip Fund and 
half will  go to  Outreach.  The more kinds of cookies we 
have, the more fun this will be.  Sunday School children 
will also be baking cookies that day. We will also happily 
sell any other baked goods that people wish to make. 
Pies, cakes and other Christmas Goodies will be  grate-
fully accepted. Cookies and baked goods will be sold after 
both the 9:00 a.m. and 10:15 a.m. services.  

   Tammy Matula     Marci Hanners      Shari Meffert  



 

The Stewardship campaign for October was completed with 96 pledges 
totaling $173,514 received for 2012.  Members of the Stewardship com-
mittee are in the process of follow-up calls to all members who made a 
pledge for 2011 but have not filled out a pledge for 2012.  We received 123 
pledges for 2011 totaling $185,927.  You can see we have not reached this 
years total.  In addition, expenses for 2012 are increasing.  If you have not 
made a pledge for 2012, please respond as soon as possible.  We need 
100% support to meet the financial goals of 2012.   

I want to thank everyone who spoke about Stewardship during October.  I 
encourage all members to speak with the Vestry about their ideas of how 
we can reach out into the community and set examples of stewardship in 
the greater Goshen area.  We all need to show our love for St. James fami-
ly and be good stewards in supporting the work of St. James in our parish 
life and in the community.  

We all must be good stewards of our time, talent and treasure.  We must 
remember that stewardship is a journey we undertake with Jesus Christ.  
With the support and grace of Jesus Christ, we must mature and develop 
ourselves to grow in this endeavor.  We must not become complacent and 
lazy along this journey or we will not be successful.   

I want to wish everyone a Merry Christmas and a Happy and Safe New 
Year.  Take time to enjoy the Christmas pageant and attend the Christmas 
Eve Mass.  We all need to experience the birth of Jesus Christ. 
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  Ed Fritsche 

 

 

 

 

Stewardship     
Chairman 

YOUR  
TALENT IS 
GOD'S GIFT 

TO YOU.  

 WHAT YOU 
DO WITH 

THAT  
TALENT IS  
YOUR GIFT 

TO GOD.  

       The second coming of Christ  
              (An Advent Theme)  
         Wednesday, December 7 th 
          at 7:00pm in the Chapel.  
 
Call Fr. Carl at 845-294-6225 or 
email at rector@stjamesgoshen.org 

 
 

 

Discussion Night 

December 7th at 7:00 p.m.  
 

 

 

mailto:rector@stjamesgoshen.org
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Advertising Manager for  

Garden Tour Journal  

Job Specs  

           ƀ              Send Advertising Renewal letters out for Ads 

           ƀ             Coordinate both Renewal and New Ads with Journal Editor  

           ƀ             Make Follow-Up Calls from letters sent with  no Ad returned  

Please Contact Eileen Policatti (845)783-2273 

HELP NEEDED  

 

Vestry  - The vestry is the governing board of a local Episcopal parish consisting of 
the rector, the wardens, and lay members. In many parishes, the rectors, wardens 
and the treasurer form an executive committee, and will often meet separately from 
the whole vestry between vestry meetings. 

Vicar  - From the Latin word vicarius , meaning "a substitute." An English term re-
ferring to a priest in charge of a mission. Technically, the diocesan bishop is the rec-
tor  of all diocesan missions, and vicars are appointed to their mission by the local 
diocesan bishop to represent him or her. The term "Vicar" is still the terminology 
used today to describe an English priest in who is charge of a congregation. 

Warden  - The other of two vestry members chosen to serve his or her parish in a 
special capacity. Although the duties vary widely due to local canons, in most cases 
the Senior Warden is viewed as the "top" lay person in a parish. In many parishes 
the Senior Warden is chosen by the rector, and serves as a liaison between the rec-
tor and the parish. Because of this function, the Senior Warden is sometimes re-
ferred to as "the rector's warden." 

 

http://www.holycross.net/index.cfm?section=1&page=52#parish#parish
http://www.holycross.net/index.cfm?section=1&page=52#Rector#Rector
http://www.holycross.net/index.cfm?section=1&page=52#wardenJr#wardenJr
http://www.holycross.net/index.cfm?section=1&page=52#laity#laity
http://www.holycross.net/index.cfm?section=1&page=52#priest#priest
http://www.holycross.net/index.cfm?section=1&page=52#mission#mission
http://www.holycross.net/index.cfm?section=1&page=52#dio_Bish#dio_Bish
http://www.holycross.net/index.cfm?section=1&page=52#Rector#Rector
http://www.holycross.net/index.cfm?section=1&page=52#Rector#Rector
http://www.holycross.net/index.cfm?section=1&page=52#conregation#conregation
http://www.holycross.net/index.cfm?section=1&page=52#vestry#vestry
http://www.holycross.net/index.cfm?section=1&page=52#parish#parish
http://www.holycross.net/index.cfm?section=1&page=52#canon#canon
http://www.holycross.net/index.cfm?section=1&page=52#LayPer#LayPer
http://www.holycross.net/index.cfm?section=1&page=52#Rector#Rector


The Tower Chimes                        December 2011  Page 11 

Donôt Miss Out! 
Weôre heading right into the middle of another crazy shopping season.  Stores are deco-
rated for Christmas, and the sales begin.  From clothes to games, jewelry to cars, whatever 
you can possibly think of will be advertised and on the shelves in short time, if not al-
ready. 

 

Weôll be feeling the ñdonôt miss outò pressure on the incredible bargains and sales. Is it 
time to camp out on the sidewalk of the mall?  Do we need to get on-line and place our 
orders now?  Before we do that, what exactly is it that weôre looking for this year?  Do we 
know what the hottest new items are? 

 

We can all easily get caught up in the whirlwind of Holiday advertising and shopping.  
Weôre frequently reminded of how many days we have left to get that special gift, and we 
donôt want to miss out! 

 

As we look ahead to Christmas, maybe we need to take a little time to think about what it 
is that we donôt want to miss out on.  Itôs easy for us to get overwhelmed by the great buys 
and sales that weôll hear about, and before we know it, after managing our way through 
parking lots and traffic jams, Christmas will have come and gone. 

 

Did we miss out on something?  Did another Holiday season fly by without us pausing to 
reflect upon what created the traditional celebration in the first place?  Maybe we need to 
take a step back in timeé 

 

When Jesus entered the world, He arrived very simply and quietly.  During the Christmas 
season, we all may want to share some of the peace and quiet that surrounded Him on the 
night of His birth.  Jesus can provide us with very special gifts that no one can match, 
gifts that we donôt have to wait in long lines for or place special orders to receive. He of-
fers us gifts of peace and love, unlimited and always available.  We can take as much as we 
want, and in turn, give as much as we want to others. 

Placing an order is simple; we just need to spend a little quiet time in prayer with Him. 
Thereôs no rush, Heôll wait to hear from us, but these are very special gifts that will last us 
a lifetime and beyond, so donôt miss out! 

Have a very blessed Christmas season, 

 

                        Dom Perfetti  



 

The newsletter deadline is 

the 10th of every month.  

Please send contrib
utions 

to varone@optonline.net 

Celebrations!  

    

Mike Fox 12 /3 

Nick Wuagneux 12 /3 

Nick Mabee 12 /4 

Roberta Mabee 12 /4 

Ivy Bourgeois 12 /12 

Tessa Schaumburg 12 /12 

John Lent 12 /13 

Bonnie Heslop 12 /14 

Carolyn Barnes 12 /15 

Justin Ely 12 /16 

Jennifer Splieth 12 /17 

John Stratton 12 /27 

Rachel Matula 12 /27 

Timothy Niper 12 /31 

Norman & Janice Terracino 12 /7  1969 

James & Bonnie Heslop 12 /21 1974 

John & Meg Strobl 12 /31 1990 

 

 

 
  Gianna Marie Novak ï 11/6/11 

    Caroline Elizabeth Maher ï 11/27/11 


